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NWARPC STAFF: Tim Conklin; Nicole Gibbs; Tim Reavis; Cristina Scarlat, Luke Aitken  

OTHERS: Tom Adler (Bentonville); Aaron Pile (Lowell); Brandi Holt (Huntsville); Markus Rainwater 
(ARDOT); Katie Teague, Jane Maginot, and Kristen Crawley (UACES); Aaron Boehmler (Burns & 
McDonnell); Landon Miller (Michael Baker Intl.); Anna Stamps, Anna Negret, and Mark Moore (CEI) 
 
NOTE: THIS MEETING WAS HELD IN-PERSON AND VIRTUALLY; VIRTUAL PARTICIPATION CONTINUES TO BE 
OFFERED AS NWARPC REMAINS COMMITTED TO PROVIDING OPPORTUNITIES FOR PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
(1) CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person and virtual NWARPC Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting was called to order 
by Chair Patsy Christie at 10:33 a.m.   

 
(2) ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS 

In-person attendees named themselves, with Tim Conklin naming the virtual attendees. Nicole Gibbs 
recorded member names and tallied votes. A quorum was reached. 
 

(3) APPROVAL OF THE JULY 18, 2024 TAC MEETING MINUTES  
Chair Patsy Christie presented the item and hearing no comments, requested a motion to approve 
the TAC meeting minutes from July 18, 2024.  
 
MOTION: Paul Libertini made a motion to approve the July 18, 2024 Meeting Minutes. The motion 
was seconded by Chris Brackett. Motion passed unanimously.  

 
(4) NARTS FFY 2025-2028 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) – Recommendation to 

the RPC/Policy Committee 
Chair Patsy Christie introduced the item and Tim Conklin provided background on the proposed 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) before summarizing notable regional projects featured in 
the four-year program. He said the most notable projects within this TIP include: Highway 612 
Springdale Bypass, I-49 J Street Interchange, and Highway 112 improvement projects. He said ARDOT 
has shown the 612 Bypass as being funded in 2025 in the past but the TIP now shows the project as 
funded in 2028. He said he was told by ARDOT staff the project can still be funded whenever it is 
ready to be bid. Conklin also reminded attendees of the Highway 112 Regional Vision, championed 
and adopted by the commission, which outlines a higher caliber design for the highway desired by 
corridor communities. He said the design shown in the regional vision includes roundabouts, access 
management, sidewalks and a shared use path, all features that improve traffic flow while 
maintaining a high level of safety for all road users.  Lastly, Conklin mentioned that Lowell Mayor, 
Chris Moore, requested that Highway 264 improvements from Bellview to Goad Springs Rd, be added 
to the 2025-2028 TIP. He stated that the STBGP-A Selection Committee chose to award $506k to the 
Hwy 264 project contingent ARDOT agreeing to partner with the city to carry out and fund future 
phases of the project and to program the project in the Statewide Transportation Improvement 
Program (STIP). He said the project in question has not yet been included in the STIP. 
 
Chair Patsy Christie asked if there were any questions or comments on the item and hearing none 
requested a motion recommending the NARTS FFY 2025-2028 Transportation Improvement Program 
(TIP) to the RPC/Policy Committee for approval.  
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MOTION: Paul Libertini made a motion to recommend the NARTS FFY 2025-2028 Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP) to the RPC/Policy Committee for approval. The motion was seconded 
by Melissa McCarville. Motion passed with one vote opposing the motion. 

 
(5) NARTS MS4 STORMWATER COMPLIANCE PERMIT UPDATE – Presentation by Katie Teague, 

Washington County Extension  
Chair Patsy Christie introduced the item and Tim Conklin provided a summary of the past work done 
by the University of Arkansas Division of Agriculture’s Cooperative Extension Service (UACES).  
Conklin then introduced Katie Teague, County Extension Agent for Washington County. Teague 
stated a new Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System permit is required for participating 
municipalities starting on August 1, 2024. She then presented a slideshow which summarized the 
MS4 program and its controlling legislation, the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 
(NPDES). Teague also summarized how stormwater permits are reviewed by the state, noting that 
each of the 20 MS4 programs permitted in the region have worked together in partnership with the 
extension and the RPC to meet the relevant stormwater permitting requirements for almost 20 years.  

 
Chair Patsy Christie and Tim Conklin thanked Teague for their ongoing efforts in the region, stating 
Northwest Arkansas could not be in the position it is in today without the help of her and her team at 
the Cooperative Extension.  

 
Chair Patsy Christie asked whether there were any other questions or comments and there were 
none.  

 
(6) PROJECT AND OTHER UPDATES 

 
A. NWARPC FUNDING PROGRAMS (STBGP-A/TAP/CRP) – Project Development & Obligation Plan  
Chair Patsy Christie introduced the item and Nicole Gibbs shared the current FFY 2024 obligation plan 
scenario and noted the importance of jurisdictions progressing their federal aid projects. She said 
ARDOT staff are working through development of all new project agreements for recently awarded 
projects.  
 
Tim Conklin said that some projects need to provide additional documentation of progress to ARDOT 
soon, to avoid any complications with funds reimbursement, and that ARDOT or NWARPC staff may 
reach out to cities soon for clarification on project timelines, specifically if a project is eligible for 
earlier funding obligation than previously anticipated. Conklin mentioned that it is always a good idea 
to reference the ARDOT Local Public Agency (LPA) Manual before taking major steps to ensure that 
your project funding can be reimbursed in the future. Gibbs shared the images below and asked 
members to share any updates to the projects shown with NWARPC staff. She explained the dark 
orange represents projects that have already been obligated, and light orange indicates projects 
anticipated to obligate this federal fiscal year. 
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B. 2050 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) 
Chair Patsy Christie introduced the item and Tim Reavis provided the committee with an overview of 
recent progress made on the update to the MTP, carried out every five years. Reavis said that 
NWARPC is now under contract with consultant WSP which will assist in developing two key 
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components of the MTP: an update to the Travel Demand Model (TDM) and conducting a Transit 
Alternatives Study (TAS). Reavis outlined the purpose and functions of the Travel Demand Model and 
mentioned that this update will include three different land use scenarios, showing the function of 
our regional transportation network in each scenario of future growth. He said that the project has 
been kicked off, and that the consultant is now gathering data and meeting with project 
stakeholders. He said these model updates will be done using 2050 population projections, and the 
models will show how population growth can be allocated across the cities of NWA. The TDM & TAS 
updates will be incorporated into the 2050 MTP which is required to be adopted by the policy 
committee by March 2026.  
 
Reavis also mentioned that the RPC members will have a 1-year subscription to access the Replica 
online data platform. He said this is a tool which WSP and the RPC staff will use to develop the MTP, 
and he hopes that our members will find it useful to supplement their own planning efforts in 2025.  

 
C. Enhancing Equitable Transit Connections Project Update (FTA-AoPP) 
Tim Reavis shared that there are two active bus stop related projects being carried out by NWARPC. 
The first is the Enhancing Equitable Transit Connections Project. This project came about when the 
Federal Transit Administration (FTA) awarded NWARPC $180,000 for engineering activities to be 
applied to area bus stop improvements, including shelters, benches, sidewalk gaps, bike parking etc. 
He provided an update on this grant program and stated that procurement is now complete, and that 
NWARPC has selected consultant Olsson to carry out the engineering work. He said that the Walton 
Family Foundation is offering a one-to-one local government match to supplement this work, up to 
$200,000. He encouraged interested communities to participate and apply for this funding for transit 
stops while it is available. 

 
Reavis also provided an update on the Razorback Transit Bus Stop Enhancements Plan, stating that 
the Selection Committee has met and chosen consultant Toole Design for this work. He said NWARPC 
has signed a contract with the firm and Toole staff will be working to inventory Razorback stops and 
carry out this project through February 2025. Reavis stated that this grant seeks to create a 
comprehensive inventory of existing bus stops, evaluate the feasibility of improvements, and then 
draft a plan with recommendations to implement chosen stop improvements for the Razorback 
Transit system.  
 
Reavis concluded by mentioning the ongoing consultant selection process for the Razorback 
Greenway Corridor Plan. He said NWARPC was invited to apply for a Walton Family Foundation 
Design Excellence Planning Grant for the project. He said staff and the selection committee is 
reviewing the language of the Request for Proposals (RFP) for the program and is conducting 
interviews of five firm. He said a short list of three firms will be selected to submit project proposals. 

 
D. NWA Vision Zero Safety Action Plan, Phase 2 Update (USDOT-SS4A) 
Luke Aitken explained the commission is currently working with consultant Toole design to carry out 
phase 2 of the Safety Action Plan, to include:  

• Regional Complete Streets Design Guide  
• 5 Individual Community Safety Action Plans 
• 2 Systemic Safety Webinars 
• 2 Safety Demonstration Projects 
• Communications and Outreach Tools 
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Aitken stated that progress is being made with Toole Design, with the second Complete Streets 
Design Guide workshop meeting held recently, and the next, third and final workshop meeting 
coming up in early October. He recapped takeaways from the second working session which focused 
on Context Sensitive Street Design. He stated that a safety demonstration project will also be held 
with Toole design in early October in Bentonville with the Bentonville Fire Department and other 
regional emergency services staff and said invites will be sent out for that demonstration in 
September. He also mentioned that the FY2024 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) application is 
still open, with the final planning and demonstration grant deadline being August 29, 2024. 

 
E. NWA Energy & Environment Innovation (EEI) Plan (EPA-CPRG) 
Tim Conklin said progress is being made by staff and planning partners toward beginning the 
implementation work, utilizing the $36.25 million in awarded funds from the EPA CPRG program. 
Conklin started by congratulating and thanking staff and project partners across the state (our own 
staff, ADEE staff, WCRC and Fayetteville Sustainability staff, and City of Fort Smith staff and 
Metroplan staff) and explained how much cross-agency collaboration was required to make this 
award possible. He said this grant award is unprecedented for the region and state, and he is excited 
to see the funding bring 18 different projects to life across NWA. 
 
Conklin provided a timeline of the work leading up to the application for the $99.9 million CPRG 
Implementation Grant award. He said this funding will help implement a variety of projects in the 
state of Arkansas and the NWA region, and that the work in NWA will focus on implementing our 
NWARPC Open Space Plan and NWARPC Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan. Conklin said the coalition 
of three metro regions in the state – NWA, Ft. Smith, and Little Rock – all working together, made the 
application much more competitive at the national level. Conklin outlined the 18 projects funded by 
the NWA portion of the Implementation Grant and the “NWA Green Network” focus, which 
preserves and restores the region’s natural cores and corridors and links them to the regions safe and 
connected Active Transportation network. He concluded his remarks stating that these 18 key 
projects will help connect communities to natural spaces, jobs, education, and essential services 
while incentivizing a mode shift toward cycling to reduce environmental impacts of transportation.  

 
Nicole Gibbs explained that Phase 2 of the planning work is underway with the development of the 
NWA Comprehensive Action Plan (CAP). She said the consultant, Olsson, is working with NWARPC 
staff to create a more comprehensive deliverable for the CPRG Planning Grant, building upon the 
measures outlined in the Priority Action Plan (PAP), by using funding suballocated to NWARPC by 
Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment (ADEE). She said the PAP identifies top priority 
measures for the region, which the CAP will expand upon, outlining actionable steps, toward regional 
implementation of the new and existing priority actions. She said the plan will support future 
planning and funding opportunities for the NWA MSA, related to environmental quality and 
emissions reduction. Gibbs stated the deadline for the CAP supplement to ADEE is February 28, 2025 
and that staff will be doing extensive public outreach from now through October. The final CAP will 
be considered for adoption by the RPC/Policy Committee in Spring 2025. She emphasized that both 
documents will serve as components of the 2050 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) update. 

 
F. NWA Mobility - Strategic Communications Plan 
Nicole Gibbs introduced the item and stated that NWARPC contracted with the consulting firm 
mhp.si, chosen by the selection committee. The plan’s purpose is to advance the regional 
conversation around mobility to respond to the rapid growth of the NWA region. In addition to the 
12-month strategic communications plan, deliverables will include a messaging guide and scientific 
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public opinion survey. She said this plan will help to build awareness of the planning work being done 
in the region and support the work of regional municipalities to promote responsible growth by 
highlighting our focus and expertise around transportation planning. She mentioned that focus 
groups have already been conducted, providing the first level of insights from this project, showing 
overall themes of the public’s impressions around transportation planning taking place in the NWA 
region. She said the scientific public opinion survey is underway, with results expected to be 
presented to staff by October. She stated that NWARPC staff’s ongoing work to update the Public 
Participation Plan will also be informed by the best practices recommended in this communications 
plan.  

 
G. Other Grant Opportunity Updates 
Tim Conklin provided information on the ongoing grant opportunities being pushed out by USDOT. 
He showed the new Notices of Funding Opportunities (NOFOs) that have been announced by US 
Department of Transportation (USDOT) from the Key Notices of Funding Opportunity Webpage 
(https://www.transportation.gov/bipartisan-infrastructure-law/key-notices-funding-opportunity).  He 
also highlighted the Strengthening Mobility and Revolutionizing Transportation (SMART) Grants 
Program, which aims to support demonstration projects that enhance transportation safety and 
efficiency through smart technology and information systems. Conklin stated that Ozark Regional 
Transit will be applying for $1.5 Million of federal funding from this program for the NWA Dynamic 
Signal Priority Project, which will allow ORT and NWA communities to evaluate Transit Signal Priority.  
 
Conklin also provided an update on the recently opened Reconnecting Communities Pilot (RCP) 
Program and encouraged communities to apply by September 30, 2024 and highlighted the open 
Community Change Grants program through the EPA, and the Reconnecting Communities Pilot 
Program offered by USDOT. 

 
Conklin also provided an update on the grants being pursued for Highway 112, including ARDOT TAP, 
ATIIP, SS4A, and RAISE programs, to fund the preferred bicycle accommodation of a 12-foot sidepath 
along the entirety of the Highway 112 project. He also mentioned that the staff has applied for a 
$160 million MPDG grant for US 612, with support from the NWA Council on the required Benefit 
Cost Analysis (BCA). These applications total $250 million in USDOT grant funding which has been 
applied for this year by staff. 
 
Tim Conklin congratulated the City of Siloam Springs on their $11.6 million RAISE Grant award to 
improve E Main St as a Complete Street, and also congratulated ARDOT on their $25 million RAISE 
Grant award from the USDOT, funding an extension of I-49 south from Alma, Arkansas. 

 
(7) COMMITTEE AND GROUP UPDATES 

A. Active Transportation Committee 
Luke Aitken said the ACT Committee will meet on September 19, 2024 to discuss new grant 
opportunities, subcommittee reformation for the NWA regional bike and pedestrian plan update, and 
recent bike and pedestrian project developments in the region, they last met on July 18, 2024.  

 
B. NWA Open Space Coalition  
Aitken said the group’s July meeting was held on July 10, 2024 in Greenland, to visit the site of a future 
city park along the White River. Aitken said the meeting had a great turnout, generated positive 
momentum for this project, and raised awareness of other regional efforts to preserve the White 
River. He said the next meeting will be held September 11, 2024 at Lake Bella Vista in Bentonville. 

https://www.transportation.gov/bipartisan-infrastructure-law/key-notices-funding-opportunity
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(8) PUBLIC COMMENT 

Chair Patsy Christie said no public comments were submitted prior to the meeting and asked if 
anyone present wished to make a public comment. No comments were heard.  
 

(9) OTHER BUSINESS  
A. Future Meeting Dates:  
Chair Patsy Christie announced the following upcoming meeting dates –  

• RPC/Policy Committee Meeting – Wednesday, August 28, 2024 @ 1:30 PM 
• TAC Meeting – Thursday, September 19, 2024 @ 10:30 AM  
• ACT Meeting – Thursday, September 19, 2024 @ 1:30 PM - VIRTUAL 

B. Southern Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (SASHTO) Conference – 
August 17-20, 2024, Rogers, AR 

C. American Planning Association (APA) Quad State Conference – October 7-9, 2024, Fayetteville, AR 
D. ULI Northwest Arkansas Place Summit 2024 – November 20-21, 2024, Bentonville, AR 

 
Chair Patsy Christie asked whether there was any other business for the committee, and hearing 
none, adjourned the meeting.  

 
(10) ADJOURNMENT  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:33 AM. 

https://sashto2024.com/
https://site.pheedloop.com/event/APAQuadStateConference/home
https://uli.mmsend.com/link.cfm?r=yMcg36GrdMYVUmKQ7E8dAw%7E%7E&pe=fB6kGzn-t3e7t8FwAFjGpd7bWT_NAwdMbrHafi4U8bXoAp540cedk7ejaP2fL8FnhPzRaKSBsy6YDyBKddml4A%7E%7E&t=I_kAsotxSEfcJQGR511bbg%7E%7E

